CHERRY CHATTER

Welcome to the new Cherry Chatter - a newsletter which is unashamedly parochial and free to Cherry Gardens residents. We hope to keep you informed about local issues, upcoming social events and gossip. Since the demise of the Community Association many people have commented that they feel "out of touch" without a regular newsletter. The newsletter group is a bunch of (likeable?) locals who don't have any particular axe to grind, but want to provide a community forum for people of the district.

We hope that, thanks to the sponsorships of local businesses this newsletter will be financially independent and regularly distributed.

People of Cherry Gardens are invited to send community information, letter to the editor, classified ads or regular advertising for future editions. We welcome your comments and contributions. In future editions we will also include sports results - so contact us if your group wants to be included.

See you at the Trivia Night!

ROB WALKER

We would like to extend our best wishes to Bev Langley who has been quite seriously ill for some time now. We hope your recovery is speedy and that you will soon be back to your active lifestyle.

Bev has contacted us and would like to thank all those people that have helped, offered to help, cooked meals and wished her and the family well during their ordeal. A special thanks to Jess Pope, Marg Beaumont, Lyn Meese and Beth Smith.

We also wish one of the communities longstanding members, Horace Marshall, our best wishes during his illness.

CHERRY GARDENS RAINFALL REPORT FOR MARCH, 1992

Rainfall for March, 1992 Rainfall for March, 1991 Average Rainfall for March	104.8 8.6 38.2	mm
Rainfall to the end March, 1992	126.8	mm
Rainfall to the end March, 1991	41.6	mm
Average Rainfall to the end of March	92.2	mm

Australian Penpals needed for two American gals, Emily who will be shortly 8 years old and Karla who is 10 years old. They are seeking friendship through correspondence short and/or long term.

Please contact Pam Schubert on 270 3685 for addresses regarding letters of introduction.

TRIVIA NIGHT!

Have you bought your ticket to the Night of Trivia? 16 not, time is running out! What? A quiz night with an emphasis on FUN and PRIZES When? Saturday the 2nd day of May, 1992 Who? Contact Bev and Don Watton ph: 388 2381 or Keith and Rachel Brumby ph: 270 2153

WANTED TO BUY/SELL/EXHANGE

Red, XS-250 Yamaha. 37,000 miles, 1976. FOR SALE: Going, but needs tender loving care. Ph: 270 3685 for perusal. \$350.00 ONO.

We thank the following businesses for their support.

Rheem Australia Pty. Ltd. Anderson Automatics J. & A. Burton Earthmovers Leadgraphics Rossdale Homes N.A. & P.J. Schubert Pty. Ltd. Robert Edwards Earthmovers Charmwood Furniture Blackwood Homes Kerden Cleaning Services